From: Heatherebarry
To: Carol Ann Desiderio
Subject: Roosevelt Park

Date: Tuesday, March 28, 2023 4:21:17 PM

Dear Ms. Desiderio,

I am writing in support of the current renovation plans for Roosevelt Park. I wish I could be at tonight's meeting but I am coaching for Malden Youth Soccer. My team practiced on the grass there last year and went through a can of bug spray per night and the kids were always so muddy.

While I understand the wishes for a grass field there, it just seems impractical. The kids are really feeling the loss of the field as it reduces our time on the fields so everyone has the opportunity to practice.

I very much hope the renovation moves forward.

Thank you,

Heather Barry 10 Hudson Ter Malden, MA

--

Heather Barry Associate Director Institute for Global Leadership Tufts University 617.627.3934 www.tuftsgloballeadership.org

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click <u>here</u> to report this email as spam.